

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

MONTH: May 2016

DATE: 05/23/2016

LOCATION: Indiana Tech, Academic Center Building, Room 234

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:07pm

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Attendance.....	Page 2
Officers.....	Page 3
Seneschal Announcements and Report.....	Page 4
Previous Event Review – Spring Coronation	Pages 4-5
Voting – Officer Election Results.....	Page 5
Votes of Confidence.....	Page 5
Officer Reports.....	Page 5
Old Business.....	Pages 5-8
(Info on Nelson’s Chicken Fundraiser/Demo Idea – pages 5-7)	
(Info on Michiana Renn Fest demo – pages 7-8)	
New Business.....	Pages 9-10
(Info on Mounted War Games – page 9)	
Questions, Comments, or Announcements.....	Page 10
Unresolved Issues.....	Pages 10-11
Tabled Issues/Ideas for Future Events.....	Page 11



The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

Shadowed Stars Business Meeting - Attendance Sheet					
Meeting Date: 05/23/2016					
	Mundane Name (PLEASE PRINT)	SCA Name (PLEASE PRINT)	SCA Title (if applicable)	Current Shadowed Stars Officer?	If so, position held:
1.	Mary Wiard	Broinnin ingen Magnusa	Lady	yes	Chronicler
2.	Jason Wiard	Ulnich Halfdan Ulfsson	Captain	yes	Seneschal
3.	Libby Lianez	Zoe Doukiana	Lady	yes	Historian/List Mistress
4.	Andrew Bowersock	Ruzhko Tork	Lord	yes	Herald
5.	Veronika Kaven	Bronislawa Krawcowa	Lady	no	
6.	Daniel Hernandez	Alfainn Fani	Forester	yes	Archery Marshal
7.	Barbara Hernandez	Solveig Silgulfadottir	THL	yes	Deputy Exchequer
8.	Tanda Ameling	Zilia Del Giudice		no	
9.	Alan Terlep	Alan Fairfax	Master	no	
10.	Dennis Oliver	Gwydion Gwrando	Lord	no	
11.	Stephanie Henry	Bezawit Estgenet Seyon	Lady	yes	Thrown Weapons Marshal
12.	Phil Selman	Philipp Reimer von Wollenbüttel	Warder	yes	Rapier Marshal/Webminister
13.	Nathan Frye	Gavin Hawkerton	Lord	yes	IPFW Liaison
14.	Jennifer Mahocker	Gwendolyn of Shadowed Stars	Lancer	yes	Chatelaine/Equest. Marshal
15.	Jeremy Glick	Fergus MacPherson	Baron	no	
16.	Wendy Martin-Glick	Maggie MacKeith	Baroness	no	
17.	Maureen Wilder	Geneva de St. Martine	Lady	no	
18.	Rachel Coffman	Prudence of Colleah	Lady	no	
19.	Michael Malaney	Mael Duin mac Gilla Ennae	Warder	no	
20.	Carrie Beth Youse	Muirenn ingen Faelchon Uí Cléirigh	Lady	no	
21.	Teresa S. Schneider	Cassandra of Wyndhaven	Lady	no	
22.	Terry O'Brien	Turlough O'Brien	Lord	no	
23.	Cynthia Melville	Marchant Gisele du Chat	Lady	no	
24.	Mandi Brindie	Leandra Corzi	Lady	yes	MOAS
25.	Sarah Nevery	Zafrah White Waters	Baroness	no	
26.	Janine Dolby	Tegan Marie Silvertree	Lady	no	

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

GREAT OFFICERS (at start of meeting)

- Seneschal – Captain Ulrich Halfdan Ulfsson
 - o Deputy – (none at this time)
- Exchequer – Lady Caterina de Radeclive
 - o Deputy – THL Solveig Sigulfsdottir
- Herald – Lord Ruzhko Tork
 - o Deputy – Master Alan Fairfax
 - o Deputy – Mael Duin mac Gilla Ennae
- MOAS – Lady Leandra Corzi
 - o Deputy – Lady Prudence of Colleah
 - o Deputy – Muirenn ingen Faelchon Ui Clerigh
 - o Deputy – Aveline de Ceresbroch
- Chronicler – Lady Broinninn ingen Magnusa
 - o Deputy (none at this time)
- Knights Marshal – Baron Fergus MacPherson
 - o Deputy Gavin Hawkerton

BARONIAL OFFICERS (at start of meeting)

- Rapier Marshal – Warder Philipp Reimer von Wolfenbüttel
 - o Deputy – Lord Rashid al-Sanna
- Archery Marshal – Forester Alfairin Fani
 - o Deputy – Lord Gwydion Gwrando
 - o Deputy – Velas
- Webminister – Warder Philipp Reimer von Wolfenbuttel
 - o Deputy – Lady Bezawit Estgenet Seyon
- Equestrian Marshal – Lancer Gwendolyn of Shadowed Stars
 - o Deputy (none at this time)
- Thrown Weapons Marshal – Lady Bezawit Estgenet Seyon
 - o Deputy – (none at this time)
- Chatelaine – Lancer Gwendolyn of Shadowed Stars
 - o Deputy – Mael Duin mac Gilla Ennae

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

Seneschal Announcements and Report:

- Reminder that the meeting is being recorded. The recording is destroyed after transcription. He asked if everyone in attendance is okay with that. No one objected.
- Ulrich turned in the first quarterly Seneschal report.
- Regular Officer reports will be done at the Officer Meeting. Something out-of-the-ordinary going on needs to be mentioned at the Business Meeting. If anyone has questions about the status of the different Offices and the status of their areas they can access that in the published Officer Meeting minutes.
- Welcome to the fancy conference room at Indiana Tech. It has tables and chairs in a curved auditorium fashion. There are electrical outlets and multiple screens for us to share web pages or presentations. It has been reserved for us for the Business Meetings for May, June and July so far. If we like it, we will probably continue using it. Lancer Gwendolyn is the one responsible for getting us this awesome room. Hoobah, Lancer Gwendolyn!

PREVIOUS EVENT REVIEW – SPRING CORONATION (replaced This Land 2016)

- Final attendance tally is 397.
- Some Highlights:
 - o Rapier – over 30 combatants, was outside and inside, very successful.
 - o Heavy – 2 tournaments happened, no attendance at the Torchlight Tourney (which was expected).
 - o Archery – went extremely well, stayed indoors, prizes awarded at Court.
 - o A&S – classes went well, Laurel challenge only had 4 entries due to not enough advertising (something to improve upon for next time).
 - o Equestrian – small turnout, did manage to find two horses for Their Highnesses to ride in on.
 - o Gate – went very well, some things were learned that will be improved for next time
- Financial Report – THL Solveig speaking – spreadsheet presentation up on the screen
 - o This event went much smoother financially than the one last year
 - o Broinninn put together spreadsheets to keep track of pre-reg
 - o We did come in under budget for the event
 - o We received donations on top of the regular site fees
- Ulrich said that Their Majesties were very pleased with how well the event ran
- Ulrich said that each department took care of their responsibilities and there were no major issues or crises that had to be dealt with; we had tons of volunteers; how Lunch was handled this time worked better than last year; we had someone doing Traffic Control; the creation of a Ground Crew made everything so much easier for set up and tear down and site maintenance.
- Ulrich will be putting a bid in to be considered as the Event Steward again.
- We need to start discussing what date we want to use for This Land next year so that we get it on the calendar for the Wells County 4H Fairgrounds.
- The refundable deposit given to the Fairgrounds for Spring Coronation has not been refunded yet because it is being held as deposit for our Mounted War Games event that is coming up this fall.
- Turlough did say that one of the pictures he took of His Majesty riding his horse has been requested to be included in a future edition of the Pale, our Middle Kingdom newsletter.
- Ulrich asked if anyone had any comments, questions, or concerns or anything that someone saw that we could learn from for next year:
 - o Maggie stated that we talked about some of it in the Department Heads last meeting
 - o Cassandra said that she noticed a problem with the way that the Lunch tickets were being handled. She said that in the future we need to be clear about how meals are paid for. Solveig mentioned that we did review this and came up with a solution of someone going up and down the line checking to make sure people have purchased a ticket and if not would be able to sell them a ticket right there.
 - o Marcharit mentioned [audio recording unclear] a lack of things for children to do at the event (?). Maggie stated that we need to find a Youth person. Ulrich said that he has someone in mind and he is currently trying to convince him. Maggie said that it would be hard to ask someone outside the group to be in charge of running Youth activities for events outside their area.

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

- Geneva asked about the meeting that happened where there was a review of Coronation. Ulrich said that there was a meeting just with the department heads to go over what worked, what didn't, etc.
- Geneva expressed concern that there was no review of Dance done.
 - Geneva said that the most people that attended was 18 but most of the time it was 12 people.
 - Ulrich said that he saw lots of people smiling and having fun.
 - Ulrich said that the only complaint he heard about Dance was that there was a lot of trash left afterwards by the dancers that was not cleaned up.
 - Maggie stated that Master Gwami (spelling?) seemed shy but he was having a lot of fun.
- Ulrich said that Rex, the site contact, said that the SCA was drawing a lot of attention in town so that is why he put SCA on the sign out by the road.
- Solveig said that they were very happy with how well we as a group cleaned up the site at the end of the weekend. Ulrich and Solveig stayed a little later to make sure everything was taken care of.

VOTING – OFFICER ELECTIONS RESULTS

- Ballots were distributed. Votes were cast by all Barony of Shadowed Stars members that were present. Folded sheets were collected and votes counted.
- MAY 2016 BARONY OFFICER ELECTION WINNERS:
 - Exchequer – Solveig
 - Chatelaine – Mael
 - Herald – Alan
 - Knights Marshal – Baron Fergus
 - Rapier Marshal – Rashid
 - Webminister – Prudence
- The changeover is not immediate. Changeover has to be done by July 1st.
- Outgoing Officer has to get with the incoming officer to make sure they understand the report and how to file it.
- Ulrich said that the new Officers are responsible for assigning Deputies to their position. They can either approach the previous Officer's deputy(ies) and ask them if they would like to remain as a Deputy or they can assign different ones. If an Officer does not have a Deputy, then we still need to find one.

VOTES OF CONFIDENCE:

- None.

OFFICER REPORTS:

- None.

OLD BUSINESS:

- NELSON'S CHICKEN FUNDRAISER/DEMO IDEA:
 - Bezawit did a presentation with the details of the Nelson's Chicken demo idea, she had documents and images up on the screens in the conference room
 - Some facts about having a Nelson's Chicken fundraiser:
 - Been in business for 46 years
 - Almost always sells out of food
 - They are seen mostly in the NE or SW parts of Fort Wayne
 - We provide 6 people on the day of the fundraiser to package up the chicken and take the cash from customers. If we wanted people along the road with signs this would be in addition to those 6 people.
 - 1 day event, 6-8 hours
 - On any given weekend Nelson's is doing 10 to 30 fundraisers across northern Indiana

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

- Bezawit stated that since we are a Barony now there is a need to fund more equipment for the different areas of interest (Archery, Rapier, Heavy, Equestrian, Thrown Weapons, etc.). She would like to see the profit from this fundraiser earmarked for the martial activities. She would like to see us do one or two of these fundraisers every year.
- Best location so far found is the large parking lot at the corner of State and Clinton (the old Scott's/Kroger grocery store, it is now Downtown Self Storage
 - Bezawit talked to one of the owners and they tentatively agreed to it pending an application with dates and info
 - If we do hold it in their parking lot they would like to be listed on our materials as a sponsor
 - If we do it on a Saturday, we have access to staff and electricity in the building between 9am and 2pm
 - If we do it on a Sunday there is no access to staff or electricity
 - Bezawit stated [audio recording unclear] that we needed to set up the chicken cooker within 100 feet of a plug or a generator (?).
- Bezawit went over the financial information.
- Bezawit came up with a list of possible dates after looking at the Midrealm Event Calendar
 - June 11-12
 - July 16-17
 - July 23-24
 - September 17-18
 - October 8-9
 - October 22-23
- Cassandra said what about advertising. Bezawit said we could presell tickets. Nelson's will put the fundraiser up on their calendar along with info about where we will be. Cassandra said that she was referring to community advertising in general. Bezawit said that the fundraiser comes with 2 Nelson's Chicken signs but we can make our own signs, too. We can also buy Nelson's hand signs for \$5 a piece so that people can stand along the road to let the oncoming traffic see that it is coming up.
- Solveig asked if there was a way to get less chicken than 600 halves to start. Bezawit said that the only smaller option is a trailer that comes already packed with food that is already cooked. She feels that a big draw with Nelson's Chicken is the smell of it as it is cooking so she did not price out the trailer option.
- Broinninn asked if there are bathroom facilities available at the proposed site (the parking lot of Downtown Self Storage at State and Clinton). Bezawit said that she did verify that they would have access to the building on Saturday. She does not know if they would be willing to give us access to the building on Sunday.
- Mael said that if we did commit to this if you give the local TV stations 30 days notice before the event they can add it to the Community Calendar that they broadcast.
- Turlough mentioned that at Science Central they are looking for food vendors on the first Sunday in October. Ulrich asked if Nelson's would allow us set up with other vendors. Bezawit said that she isn't sure about that but she knows that Nelson's won't set up where there are other Nelson's fundraisers in the same area. The Midrealm Event calendar shows Fox Hunt in Illinois and Red Dragon in Ohio that weekend.
- Ulrich asked if Nelson's has any sort of a policy for bad weather. Bezawit said that she has not asked about that. Ulrich said to check that and ask what sort of option we would have for rescheduling.
- Alan said that in his past church experience with a Nelson's Chicken fundraiser even though the church people staffing the fundraiser didn't know what they were doing the still made money.
- Ulrich said that the idea of heavy fighting on a blacktop parking lot in the full heat of summer in July is not ideal for anyone, especially heavy fighters.
- Maggie said that most of the dates proposed have pretty major SCA events running at the same time so Barony members being available might be a problem. She asked Bezawit if she considered the last weekend in October. Bezawit said that she was hoping to do it earlier in the year so that if it had to be rescheduled due to rain, etc., it wouldn't move into cold weather.
- Alan said that members of the Barony should consider not going to other SCA events when given the option of supporting a fundraiser that could make the Barony thousands of dollars. Broinninn said that unfortunately some people have commitments to be at certain events.
- Solveig said that this should be done after Mounted War Games due to the expense of that event putting a hold on most of the Barony's funds. If we do the fundraiser and we lose money instead of make money on it then it will prevent us being able to afford the costs of Mounted War Games.
- Zafirah asked if there was parking. The proposed site is a huge parking lot.

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

- Bezawit feels that this location will provide more exposure to a wide, diverse section of the population.
 - Ulrich asked how often their fundraisers lose money. Bezawit said she could ask them.
 - Ulrich said that there are so many questions that have come up without answers that he doesn't feel comfortable putting out a vote until we have more clarification.
 - Cassandra asked how this sort of a fundraiser would be handled by the SCA insurance.
 - Gwendolyn looked up the Nelson's Chicken cancelation policy online. "Cancellations and/or date changes must be made no later than seven (7) business days prior to the event otherwise, you will be charged 50% of the estimated invoice." – Source: http://nelsonsbbq.com/2016_Fundraising_Helpful_Hints.pdf
 - Review of proposed dates. Ulrich asked for a show of hands of those who want to consider doing this prior to Mounted War Games. Then he asked for a show of hands of those who want to consider doing this after Mounted War Games. After Mounted War Games had the most support.
 - Maggie likes the idea of doing it on a Sunday due to event conflicts on Saturday.
 - Muirenn said that we do need to realize that if we are considering dates in October it might be 40 degrees outside.
 - **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - At the June Business Meeting, we will be voting on whether we want to do the Fundraiser or not.
 - If approved, then we will be voting on the date.
- BARONY AWARD NAMES
- Alan said that the package of proposed Barony Award names has been submitted for commentary.
 - After all of the commentary occurs, it should be sent for final approval and be done approximately in September or October.
- UPCOMING DEMO – MICHIANA RENN FEST:
- Guests: Baroness Zafirah and Lady Tegan from White Waters.
 - Baroness Zafirah is on the staff for Michiana Renn Fest. She is asking for the name of a liaison from the Barony to work with her regarding what things will be presented in the demo, how many people will be involved, etc.
 - Baron Fergus did say that some people from White Waters talked to him and offered to help our Barony do the demo.
 - Turlough asked where the demo is located. Baroness Zafirah said it is in Mishawaka, Indiana. It is a park in downtown Mishawaka called Kamm Island.
 - Some of the information Zafirah needs is the type of activities that will be demo'd and also times they will be done throughout the day because the Renn Fest sets up quests throughout the day for the attendees. They like to have some kind of a schedule and if they get it early enough they will print it with the rest of the Renn Faire schedules.
 - Zilia offered to be the liaison.
 - Ulrich and Tegan were discussing insurance [audio recording unclear].
 - Alfairin asked if there would be archery. Yes.
 - Ulrich said that we will be on the event website for the Medieval/Renaissance area of the festival.
 - We can camp on the island for the weekend. Fire pits are allowed. It is closed to the public at night. There is security.
 - Hours that it is open is 10am-6pm each day.
 - All vehicles must be off the island by 9am. We can come on Friday night to unload and camp. If you come on Saturday morning, you need to be unpacked and the car off the island by 9am.
 - There is a place for non-period tents to stay out of sight. Or you can put up a mundane tent and take it down every morning if it is not in the place that is hidden from the public.
 - We are responsible for a 50'x50' area as a period encampment.
 - Zafirah said that initially she needs to know how many people are coming and their names.
 - Tegan said that if something happens and we don't get a schedule together or if people want to do something that is not on the schedule that is okay.
 - Tegan said that when we are not demoing something, they want us to go and enjoy the rest of the Renn Faire.

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

- UPCOMING DEMO – PEONY FESTIVAL
 - o Saturday, June 4, 2pm-3pm
 - o There is a post on the Facebook page with people volunteering for different things
 - o Cassandra said he spoke with Edward and he thinks he will be able to be there for rapier
 - o No Heavy Marshal can make it
 - o The demo will have to be Rapier and Dance
 - o Cassandra said that we can at least show armor and how it is put on, etc.
- DANCE PRACTICE – STATUS ON STARTING IT BACK UP AGAIN
 - o Leandra said that she cannot teach it on Monday nights, she is still trying to find someone who can
 - o Alan offered to teach it some of the time, not all of the time
 - o Ulrich said that we need to do all that we can to get it back on the schedule even if we have to change the night that it is held
 - o Suggestion made to switch the night
 - o Suggestion made to switch it from every week to every other week
 - o Summer break at IPFW means that most of the students are not there now anyway
 - o Leandra is going to work with Alan to get some dance practice dates back on the calendar
- EQUESTRIAN – IS IT POSSIBLE TO HAVE MORE FREQUENT PRACTICES?
 - o Not right now. Gwendolyn said that it is scheduled based on her availability to run it and making sure it doesn't conflict with any major event
 - o Practice dates are already scheduled for this year.
- ZILIA'S GOLD KEY PROJECT
 - o Ulrich tasked Zilia with getting with Mael regarding her ideas for Gold Key and then putting together a presentation for us for the next meeting
- BARONIAL ORDER OF PRECEDENCE
 - o Alan is taking over work on this project from Mael.
 - o Mael said that he received very limited responses when he asked everyone for their information.
 - o Ulrich said that he found out recently that it is very easy to have your awards combined under one name. All you have to do is send an email to one person with a list of your awards and the names they are under and they will combine them all under one name.
- STATE OF THE BARONY LETTERS
 - o The State of the Barony letters have to be sent to Royalty once per reign. The letters are supposed to be published and available to the Barony populace.

NEW BUSINESS:

- MOUNTED WAR GAMES
 - o Prudence said that since Royalty is now coming we may want to reserve the main building as well so that we can have a Royalty room but it will affect total cost. With it being an Equestrian event with Royalty coming it should have high attendance.
 - o Ulrich said that it is still unclear if it will be a ToC/ToD
 - o Prudence said that her preference is to just reserve the main building as well.
 - o Ulrich asked for her total budget. Prudence stated that she hasn't figured it out completely yet Ulrich said that with the building being reserved as well it shouldn't be that much different than the budget for Coronation.
 - o She wants Feast for sure. She wants to put out a call to see if anyone wants to be responsible for the Lunch Tavern because she doesn't want to stress Solveig with Feast and Lunch Tavern. Prudence would also like to offer it as a fundraising opportunity to some of our neighbors.
 - o Solveig asked if she could put a bid in for having the Meal Plan again.
 - o Prudence said she also wants to talk to Gwendolyn about lowering the stall fee to encourage more Equestrian attendance.
 - o Ulrich said that the event is 3 and a half months out. The staff needs to be set. Budget needs to be set.

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

- Gwydion asked if we were going to have two different plans, one for if the event becomes a ToC/ToD and one for if it doesn't. Ulrich said ideally we would know a few months out but that doesn't always happen. Prudence said that she can have two plans laid out.
- Prudence said two positions still need to be filled: Royalty Liaison and Merchant Coordinator.
- Maggie will do the VolunteerSpot for the event.
- Royalty Liaison – Cassandra and Maggie.
- Fergus said that since we have to do all of the Baronial Championships at this event, we may want to do some of them on Friday night.
- Mael said that if we end up with the ToC/ToD then we could do the Baronial Court and Championships on Sunday.
- Ulrich reminded Prudence to get the event website up also.
- **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - Ulrich said that we can vote on Prudence's budget at the June meeting.

- **FUNDS FOR LOANER GEAR**
 - Fergus said that he would like to put a request in that we use Barony funds to get some loaner gear put together heavy, rapier, and jousting. He said that he will get the numbers together for the next meeting.
 - **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - Whether to use proposed funds to obtain loaner gear for the Barony.

- **EQUIPMENT FOR THROWN WEAPONS**
 - Ulrich asked Bezawit if she still needed reimbursed for supplies she purchased for targets.
 - She stated that she bought some things but doesn't have everything she needs yet.
 - She would like to buy some reasonably-priced axes and knives for the Barony. Fergus suggested that she include that cost in with his proposal.
 - **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - Whether to use proposed funds to obtain Thrown Weapons equipment for the Barony.

- **EQUIPMENT FOR ARCHERY**
 - Ulrich said to Alfairin to bring in a request for bows that were needed so that it doesn't come out of the Archery fund.
 - **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - Whether to use proposed funds to obtain Archery equipment for the Barony

- **IDEA: DO WE WANT TO HAVE ADVERTISING SPACE IN OUR NEWSLETTER?**
 - Broinninn brought up an idea for having advertising space in the newsletter.
 - Is this something that the Barony would like to see or not?
 - Small ads for \$5 or \$10 to vendors who are SCA or medieval-related.
 - Ulrich asked Broinninn to come up with a proposal and bring it to the next meeting.
 - **UPCOMING VOTE:**
 - Whether we want to include ad space in our quarterly newsletter.

COMMENTS, QUESTIONS, OR ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Lady Cassandra said that Kunigunda (mka Jean Kerns) wants to thank everyone for the card and well wishes as she heals.

MEETING ADJOURNED TIME: 9:00pm

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

UNRESOLVED ISSUES:

Month: April 2016

- A&S: COIN MINTING CLASS:
 - o Leandra & Fergus – Is this happening?

Month: March 2016

- POSSIBLE ONLINE DISCUSSION BOARD: Philipp said it may be possible to set up a discussion board separate from the publicly-viewed Facebook page.

Month: January 2016

- GOLD KEY – REVIEW AND PURGE: Gold Key is up to 6 tubs and is need of a review and purge of unwanted items. When is this being scheduled for?
- GOLD KEY – WHAT WILL WE DO WITH THE UNWANTED ITEMS? There were two suggestions:
 - o Offer it for sale at an event so newer members could purchase it
 - o Send it to newer SCA groups that do not have much to start with
- AUTOCRAT FOR TWELFTH NIGHT: Solveig said that she was not planning on running the event in 2016.

Month: November 2015

- BREWERS' NIGHT PROPOSAL: Prudence suggested that if there was interest we could start up a Brewers' Night where all things brewing could be discussed. She said it would be for brewing anything, not just beer. Based on the discussion, Solveig decided that there was definitely interest and said to pick a day and get it listed on the Baronial calendar.

Month: September 2015

- PAVILIONS/SUNSHADES FOR THE GROUP:
 - o Ulrich suggested that the group consider buying two pavilions/sunshades for the Baronial presence *and* for the Royal presence at events. A bigger one for the group and then a smaller one for the Royal presence. Ulrich will be researching prices and will get back to the group. It was seconded that we buy them outright instead of starting a fund.
 - o Halldora suggested that if we purchase a pavilion/sunshade for the Barony that we document whose responsibility it is to keep it and take care of it between events.
 - PUTTING SAVINGS MONEY INTO A CD TO EARN INTEREST: It will tie up funds. Do we want to do it? Caterina will look into the interest rates available.
-

The Barony of Shadowed Stars

Business Meeting Minutes

TABLED ISSUES/IDEAS FOR FUTURE EVENTS

- TWELFTH NIGHT
 - January 2017 – Need to choose the date.
 - Need to reserve the site.
 - Need to choose an Event Steward
 - Recommendations for improvements:
 - Kids' activities
 - Dance classes earlier in the day, possibly concurrent with regular classes
 - Dance classes for kids
 - Not having any Baronial meetings that day
 - Possibly incorporating period games
 - Site Fees
 - Possibly ask attendees for a small fee at the door
 - Food bank donations
 - Donation baskets

- DEMO OPPORTUNITY – ENCHANTED LAKES RENAISSANCE FAIRE:
 - This will be looked at for 2017.